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VERIFIED RESPONSE OF 
THE PUBLIC STAFF TO 
VERIFIED REPORT ON 
CUSTOMER COMMENTS 
FROM PUBLIC HEARING BY 
FAIRFIELD WATER COMPANY 

NOW COMES the Public Staff – North Carolina Utilities Commission (Public 

Staff), by and through its Executive Director, Christopher J. Ayers, and files this 

response to the verified report filed on May 31, 2024, by Fairfield Water Company 

(Fairfield Water or the Company). The verified report addresses customer 

testimony at the public hearing held on May 21, 2024, in connection with the 

application filed by Fairfield Water seeking authority to increase the rates the 

Company charges for water utility service in the Fairfield Water’s service area in 

Henderson County (Application).  

PURPOSE OF RESPONSE 

The purpose of the Public Staff’s response is to provide the results of the 

Public Staff’s review of Fairfield Water’s verified report regarding the public 

hearing, and the Public Staff’s opinion on whether the responses adequately 

address the customers’ concerns. The Company was required to address all 
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customer service and service quality complaints expressed during the public 

witness hearing held on May 21, 2024. 

SUMMARY OF VERIFIED REPORT AND PUBLIC STAFF RESPONSE 

The Company’s verified report, filed on May 31, 2024, addresses the 

concerns raised by two customers at the hearing. There were no complaints 

regarding the customer service and water quality provided by Fairfield Water. The 

concerns raised by the customers were regarding the loans that the Company 

listed on the Application, the base facility charge for the quadraplexes versus the 

church, the monthly billing statements not clearly providing water usage 

information, and the type of expenses the water system incurs.  

The Company’s loan, water system expenses, and the base facility charge 

concerns were addressed appropriately. It should also be mentioned that the 

quadraplexes and the church have the same size water meter. The Company did 

not address the billing statement issue. The Company must provide clear billing 

statements with proper monthly water usage for each building in addition to the 

base facility charge, water usage charge, and any other pertinent information on 

each monthly water bill. 



    

   

             

            

           

          

              

           

            

           

            

    

    

  
   

  

          

 
   

     



 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 
 I certify that I have served a copy of the foregoing on all parties of record or 

their attorneys, or both, in accordance with Commission Rule R1-39, by United 

States mail, postage prepaid, first class; by hand delivery; or by means of facsimile 

or electronic delivery upon agreement of the receiving party.  

This the 18th day of June, 2024. 

      Electronically submitted 
      /s/ Davia A. Newell 
      Staff Attorney 
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